REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club August 22, 2013
Present:  Joan Quinlan, Norma Barber, Bill Kramer, Pat Beharry, Nancy Welta, Sandra Benson, Don Norman, Gaylene Spence, Audrey Bruch, Leslie Mortin, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: James Dulmage
Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  
Add 7.9  Zero Tolerance issue
Add 12.0  General open discussion

Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Norma Barber, to adopt the agenda as amended.  Carried.
2.0 Approval of the minutes of June 8, 2013, and of AGM minutes of June 27, 2013
For the record, it was noted that the minutes of June 8, 2013 were adopted by the new Board at the conclusion of the AGM on June 27, and that the AGM minutes of June 27, 2013, were approved  by email consensus of the Board for posting online. 
3.0  Business Arising from the Minutes
        None.
4.0 President’s Report
- President Joan Quinlan welcomed everyone to the Board.  She wished to extend thanks to past president Pamela Keim for all that she did for the Club in her two terms in office, in particular all the work she spent organizing protocol, procedures and disciplinary policy.
She welcomed back returning Board members, and thanked each personally for their invaluable contributions.  She welcomed new members Don Norman, Pat Beharry, and Audrey Bruch, and expressed her excitement about the abilities and commitment that each brings to the table.
- Joan advised the Board that she has been in touch with Nu West regarding the non-locking storage room door, which has been an issue since the completion of mud-jacking of the east wall.  She will continue to monitor the situation and contact them again as needed in order to ensure that this is looked after

- Christmas Party:  Joan said that she had been unable to book the caterers for the planned date, and the date has therefore been moved from the Thursday to Tuesday, December 10, 2013.  This move will ensure that we can get the same caterers, who offer us a very reasonable rate as well as providing for special dietary needs.  She added that she had already tentatively booked a Thursday in December 2014 with the caterers.
5.0   Financial Report
- Norma Barber presented her report.  She noted that there was an error on one page and corrected it.  June’s table fee total is down $180 from June of the previous year.  July’s table fee total is down $490 from the previous year.  August’s table fee total is predicted to be down as well.  In total, we are down 44 tables in June / July from the previous year. 
- Norma noted that she has as yet not received an invoice from the cleaning lady for June or July. Therefore these costs have not yet been factored into the report.  There was discussion about the need to review the list of expectations for what should be cleaned, and the need to have someone to liaise on a regular basis with the cleaner.

- Norma stated that the $6000 dollar loan that had been extended to the Club by herself, Norma Barber, has now been repaid to her, so this is now officially looked after.
        Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Audrey Bruch, to accept the financial report as 
        presented.  Carried.
6.0 Old Business
        None  
7.0 New Business
       7.1   Unpaid membership dues and how this affects awards  
               - There was discussion about RDBC policy in terms of eligibility for awards and accolades, 
                and in particular, requirements for being a paid-up member.

                On our website, for example, under Player of the Year, it states that, “This is the race for all 

                club members.”  Other awards and accolades would include winning in a Club 

                Championship game, getting high percentage of the month, etc.  It would appear that our 

                policy is unclear to some people.  
 
   - A recent question has been raised by Art D’Entremont in regards to an eligibility question, 

                as his partner during the game in question, was not a paid-up member.   Upon review of our 

                policy, it is clear that only paid-up members are eligible for an award for high percentage 

                game, so therefore this partnership could not qualify for any award that might ensue.   Joan 

                Quinlan will advise both individuals of our policy.

- Discussion then centered around whether Player of the Year statistics should only be posted for members, or whether we should change the wording on our website in some way.  One suggestion was to post all names, but to have an asterisk beside the information to indicate that only paid-up members were eligible for the actual award.  One question raised was whether points should count retroactively in the event that a player subsequently takes out a membership.  There was a general feeling expressed by several Board members that only members’ names should be posted, and that there should be no retroactivity to the counting of points.  In order to streamline further discussion, Pat Beharry volunteered to write up the policy clearly and bring it before the Board next meeting for any further discussion or to be okayed.  Ilsa Krukoff said she would research to see if she could find the exact policy as it exists at present.
(Note:  Ilsa Krukoff subsequently located the policy, which was in fact emailed to Club members in both September of 2011 and June of 2012.  Ilsa sent this both to president Joan Quinlan and to Pat Beharry following the present Board meeting.  In short, it validates the decision made regarding the recent question, but also validates the requirement for when Club membership must be in place in order to be eligible for any Club sponsored awards). 
7.2 Honorary membership
Joan Quinlan noted that she had been approached regarding the possibility of giving an honorary membership to a particular individual.  Joan did some research and found that, to her knowledge and to the knowledge of Club manager Jan Anderson, no-one had ever been given this award.  In light of the fact that this category of membership exists in our bylaws, Joan suggested that we develop a set of criteria and a way to nominate someone should there ever be a wish to do so.  The Board agreed that we do not want to institute any system whereby we hand out honorary memberships on a regular basis, but rather that this category should be very specific to the criteria that would make an individual a possible candidate.  Pat Beharry volunteered to develop a set of criteria and bring it to the next meeting for discussion purposes.
7.3 Jobs and responsibilities for the fiscal year 2013 / 2014
Joan Quinlan reviewed last year’s task list, and some changes were made. 
The entire list follows at the end of these minutes.
       7.4   Financial / futures meeting
               - Notes from the meeting held August 8, 2013 were shared with other Board members by 

               email, and were available as the basis for discussion.  Pat Beharry raised a question and her 

               concern as to why this meeting had not been open to the Board as a whole.  For the record, 

               she wanted it noted that unless this was a meeting of a specific committee, it should be open 

               by invitation to all.  Joan Quinlan said that she had been looking for a time, rather than using 

               a regular Board meeting, where there would be sufficient time and lack of any imposed 

               structure for people who sometimes have not had enough time or latitude to bring forth their 

               ideas.  She had wanted an opportunity for sharing viewpoints, sometimes opposing, in a 

               conversational manner without agenda.  As with committee meetings in such areas as 

               finance in previous years, she had not intended this as a meeting of the Board as a whole.  

               There was no intent to make any decisions, but rather to have this preliminary ideas 
                meeting to bring a basis to the Board as a whole to initiate further discussion, as the future 
                of our Club will by necessity be our focus going forward.   

  - Discussion that arose from the meeting notes:


       - We must keep at the forefront of our thinking our future home and our future as a Club.

                    - We should keep our minds open to considering other options in terms of Club usage


       -  Norma Barber reported on discussions with Cliff Walker, Commanding Officer 

                      concerning the future of RUSI. She issued an invitation to the bridge group to consider 

                      RDBC if there becomes a need to relocate.
   

       7.5  Possibility of posting a link re: Community Bridge on our website
               Don Norman suggested this possibility in the spirit of cooperation with others who are 

               interested in bridge.  Providing this service would also be a way to direct people to our
               website.  He said that he had checked with Jason Larrivee, who said that this would not
               be difficult to do if the Board were to decide to do so.

               Discussion points raised included:

                      - We would be advertising for another bridge group for games at times that would 

                         sometimes conflict with our own games.

         - We have a policy in place regarding advertising for others.

         -  Ilsa Krukoff said she would research and find the policy and any history.
7.6 April 7-13, 2014 – Regional in Moose Jaw

Discussion of email from Jan Anderson, Club manager, regarding RDBC intent re: staying open for games.  Joan Quinlan noted the precedent that we have in the past cancelled all but
the Monday games.

Motion by Pat Beharry, seconded by Bill Kramer, that during the Regional Tournament to be held in Moose Jaw April 7-13, 2014, we cancel all except the games on Monday afternoon and Monday evening.  Carried.
7.7 Thrifty Thursday evening standbys

Pat Beharry reiterated that when Thursday evening games resume in September, she will be the standby for all regular games.  Further, that she will be responsible to seek her own replacement at times when she cannot be available (Dow Cooney, for example, had indicated her interest in helping out in this regard)
       7.8  Suggestion for free plays to be given at Community Bridge – submitted by John Groves
              The Board studied a proposal submitted by John Groves.  

     - That we consider providing for some free plays for non-members who are at Community 

                     Bridge tournaments at our Club


     -  John provided suggestions for how this could be implemented:


             - Number of free plays decided by the Board


             - Serial numbers / expiration date / list kept by director, as possible ways to prevent

                            copying and control expense



- Method of awarding to be determined by the Board, including simply making 

                             available for the asking



- Only to be used by non-members (could state on free-play)



- Could post a sign, no mention of masterpoints, inviting them to enjoy a free game 

                             of duplicate bridge with suggestion of games to try


 The Board felt this was a good suggestion.  However, it was felt that the first step was to take 

              a low-key approach, to let the Community Bridge people feel comfortable at our club.  Then 

              consider ways of quiet promotion such as John’s suggestion perhaps after a few more games.

              Joan Quinlan will thank John on behalf of the Board for this interesting suggestion, and let 

              him know that we will definitely keep this idea in mind going forward, with an eye to 

              implementing this or something similar perhaps in the New Year.

- A related suggestion was made by Don Norman.  He suggested that at some point we might consider an offering such as free mini-lessons for non-duplicate players followed by a chance to play a duplicate game for non-duplicate players only.

The topic was TABLED, to be discussed at a future meeting.
7.9 Letters received re: Zero Tolerance complaints from game Monday August 19, 2013
The Board has received letters from each party involved in a Zero Tolerance complaint.

President Joan Quinlan has also spoken with game director Dick Anderson in regards to the situation that precipitated the complaints.

The Board met in camera to discuss the complaints, the letters, and what action, if any, should be pursued according to Club protocol

Following the in-camera session, it was decided that the president would send letters to each party outlining the Board’s decision and rationale, and according to Club protocol all letters would then be kept on file. No further action will be taken.

8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             No report.  
              Gaylene Spence did note that the ad for lessons has been placed in the Leader Post Fall 

              Activity Planner
8.2 Club Operations
No report.
8.3 Game Management 
Norma Barber said that it would be useful for each game director to have a hard copy of the updated Game Director’s Handbook.  Ilsa Krukoff will print enough copies for all.
9.0  Club Management  
             No report
10.0  Tournament Chair
          No report         
11.0  Date for the next meeting:  Saturday, September 21st, 10:30

12.0 General discussion

Joan Quinlan suggested that it might be useful to have a period of general discussion, to allow time for items other than the regular business on the agenda.  It would be an opportunity to feel free to field all kinds of ideas.  Ilsa Krukoff said that she could include this as a regular agenda item if the Board wished.
Items brought up were:

- Community Bridge – Bill Kramer said that he will get us on the list for as many games as possible in the New Year (we have 2 in November, 1 in December; the new calendar begins in January), and also that we might be able to pick up even more games in the summer months next year.  He also suggested exploring more morning sessions, perhaps mini-tournaments.  
- Question as to how Friday night was going – So far, no migration to this game.  However,

summer may not be a fair test.  Perhaps in fall we can look at pumping this game up with

a social.  Leslie Mortin said that the liquor permit is quite specific as to the dates we can sell liquor; adding another date is possible but would result in added cost ($20).
- Monday night – Gaylene Spence said that she still felt that the 100 mp range was daunting for newer players and meant playing against players with a much greater range of conventions and abilities than had it been held to a 50 mp game.  We need an offering for new players that would let them play in a greater comfort zone.  Ilsa Krukoff said that conversely if people over 50 mps have to move to bigger games, they too could feel out of their comfort zone.  Looking for more opportunities for the newer player is something for future discussion (it was noted that Saskatoon seems to have more offerings for newer players).
- Wednesday night – Perhaps calling it a rookie-master or even master-nonmaster game is not as accurate or even as descriptive as calling it a mentoring game.

- Pat Beharry suggested that in order to grow and move into the future successfully, we should be open to ideas that have us thinking “outside the box”.  She suggested that holding a strategic planning session might be a way to go.  She envisioned this as including other interested parties and perhaps even being run by a hired facilitator.
- It was suggested that we might need to consider the possibility of a partnership of some kind going forward.  Even consider ourselves as the Regina Bridge Club, rather than exclusively the Regina Duplicate Bridge Club.  

- Joan Quinlan shared a copy of an email from Don Norman.  This email summarizes, as per our previous discussions, our basic needs and wishes regarding facility requirements in our future.  
Meeting adjourned by Gaylene Spence at 9:10 pm
(see Task List next page)

Regina Duplicate Bridge Club
List of Tasks, 2013- 2014 (asterisk marks change from previous year)
1. Cleaning: Don Drever: order paper towel,toilet paper  *Audrey Bruch: liaise with cleaners

2. Maintenance and liaise with non-board members:  Don Drever, James Dulmage, Dave Sabier, Bill Kramer

3. Maintenance of club keys: *Gaylene Spence

4. Alarm System contacts (trouble):  1st Bill Kramer, 2nd *Joan Quinlan, 3rd *Nancy Welta

5. Alarm System contact (other): Norma Barber

6. Coffee machine and coffee supplies: Machine -*Irene Huber;   Supplies –*Norma Barber

7. Recycling: Ilsa Krukoff (bottles and paper)

8. Food/hospitality: Leslie Mortin, Joan Quinlan, *Gaylene Spence, *Pat Beharry, *Sandra Benson

9. Advertising: Gaylene Spence, James Dulmage

10. Education Coordinator Chair Person: Gaylene Spence

11. Promotions and Public Relations: James Dulmage

12. Phone book: *Nancy Welta

13. E-mail: *Ilsa Krukoff to send out most emails, Don Norman still the g-mail person 

14. Website: Jason Larrivee

15. Memberships: Irene Huber (will seek a second person to help and to learn the ropes) 

16. Cards/gifts: Rose Dunitz  - we need to ensure that Club members have contact information 

17. Writing and posting signs: Ilsa Krukoff  
18. Life Master pictures: Sandra Benson

19. Game Supplies: Jan Anderson

20. Standbys:  Mo Adams, Bill Kramer
21. Club top 20 stats : Jason Larrivee

22. Tournament Chairs & Social: Leslie Mortin, Joan Quinlan, Rose Dunitz

23. Bridge lessons: Gaylene Spence

24. Auditor: Eli Fluter 

25. Kitchen: Leslie Mortin, *Gaylene Spence, Rose Dunitz

26. Window cleaning: Donald Norman

27. Calendar of events - rentals by outside organizations: Jan Anderson

28. Trophies: Player of the Year trophies, Keim/Larrivee;  all other trophies & awards & making free play certificates:   J. Anderson

29. Game Management:  Norma Barber

30. Club Mediator:  Pamela Keim

31. Club Manager:  Jan Anderson

32. Fire Regulations and Fire Drills: fire regulations -Norma Barber, Gaylene Spence;  

       fire drills - Leslie Mortin, Sandra Benson 

33. Fire Extinguisher maintenance: Don Drever

34. Buddy system: Nancy Welta

35. Computer cleaning: volunteer if required

36. Duplimating: Jason Larrivee

37. *Liaise with Rose Dunitz:  Sandra Benson

38. *Community Bridge – Bill Kramer (organizer), Pat Beharry (hospitality), Gaylene Spence
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